

REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISON
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
DECEMBER 1, 2021
	
The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on December 1, 2021, at 6:00 P.M. at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Dave Mauck, Russ Beyersdorf and Mike Nolan.  There was 1 Landowner in attendance. Terry Lewis and Wilson Way were present.

CONSENT AGENDA
   	  Treasurer’s report, Regular Meeting minutes of November 3,2021; driveway permits, and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized.

ORANGE COUNTY MASTER INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT UPDATE
	Mrs. Mullins will send the draft of the interlocal agreement to Diana Almodovar at Orange County once it is completed along with the exhibits for their view. A meeting will be scheduled  with Orange County to discuss the agreement.  

GOLF COURSE ASSESSMENT	 
	The Board will review the maintenance report by Mike Burton and discuss further at the next meeting.

OFFICE BUILDING ROOF 
	Due to the extensive damage to the roof potentially due to a severe storm, the Board agreed to hire Hasting’s Roofing Service to replace the roof.  Due to the time lapse (due to obtaining additional quotes) and adding on the gutters and downspouts that the cost will be elevated slightly.  

VACATE REQUEST -Mr. Garcia Lot 28 Block 33 Unit 4 Mardi Gras St. & Marlin Street
	After review, Mr. Way approved the request to vacate the 16 foot easement in the rear of the property listed above. Orange County is asking for a letter of approval to move forward.

STREET LIGHTING
	Mr. Way continues to work with Orange County for assistance with additional lighting along Dallas Blvd and possibly other areas throughout the District. 

                     There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:59 p.m.      
